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For parents of children with disabilities—physical or developmental—even the simplest things, like teaching your child how to zip a zipper or brush his teeth, need to be taught differently. Self care skills include a number of things from tying shoes to getting dressed to bathing to feeding one’s self to a number of other skills. 	Most people catch on to these sorts of things rather quickly so we take for granted the need to teach them. However, for children with disabilities these functions can take extra effort. 


There are a few things you can do to help make learning self-care easier for your child. First, break it down. For example ….


When teaching him to brush his teeth:


Emphasize that first you get out your toothbrush. 


Then you put toothpaste on it and run it under water. 


Then you put the toothbrush in your mouth and move it back and forth and back and forth. 


Then spit. 


Think about what you’re saying and make sure that you aren’t skipping a step that might be important. It may seem like you are oversimplifying, but your instructions need to be that complete. Often times, you may find that you do something so much you take explaining how to do it for granted. 


Repetition is also extremely important. You will need to help your child do whatever skill it is over and over so that it becomes a habit and so that they learn the skill you are trying to teach them. Every time they tie zip their zipper make sure they are thinking about it so that they learn the skill. 






































Teaching Self-care Skills to Children with Disabilities: Important Lessons All Parents Must Learn


By Maria Burns, SLC Staff Writer
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While repetition is important, it is even more important to remember not to overdo it. If you are teaching a child to tie a shoe, it doesn’t necessarily help to make him do it 20 times over. Learning life skills, as well as learning anything else, is a gradual process. 


Sometimes physically walking through the steps will help. If you are teaching your child to wash her hands, stand behind her at the sink and with her hands in yours guide her through the steps. This is how we turn on the water. Then we wet our hands. Then we take the soap and so on. By actually showing her the steps by doing it with her, she will get an idea of how it is done. 


Establishing a routine can be helpful. If, for example, you start every morning by getting your child up and then having him wash his face, brush his teeth and then put on his clothes, he will get used to doing this every morning and it will become something he gets used to doing. Familiarity is important when teaching self skills. 


Patience IS a virtue. As a parent with a child with a disability, you likely already know the importance of this. It can be hard and at times frustrating that your child doesn’t get something that is very simple, but don’t give up.  With your help, your child will be able to grasp these skills and will be able to become more independent as a result of your help. 


It can be easy for a parent to fall into just taking care of their child’s needs and not making him or her carry out the skills. This does not benefit anyone. It may be faster at the moment for you to brush your child’s teeth or tie their shoes, but eventually children need to learn to do these things for themselves. It may help to think of it this way, while it may be quicker to tie your son’s shoes or brush his teeth now, than to walk him through all the steps think about the larger picture. In the long run, will it take you more time to teach him how to do these things or for you to do them for him everyday for the rest of his life?


It also helps to know when is and when isn’t a good time to teach life skills. For example, when your child is tired and crabby, it may not be the best time to introduce a new skill. He or she will likely not pay attention or be cooperative and trying to teach anything at this time will not be beneficial to either of you. 
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During our workshops in June at the Spirit Lake and Turtle Mountain Reservations, there were a number of exercises that asked opinions on various topics. We will post these on our website in the Commons Area over the next several weeks. For now, here are a few of the dozens of pages of responses.





QUESTION: You are a child care aide at the center where 16-year-old Shiquona has her five-month-old daughter enrolled. Shiquona, a single parent, lives with her mother, who is seldom home due to working long hours at the casino and a lot of time spent at bingo. What would you do to help Shiquona and her daughter?


Rob & Jen Vega, Kim Thiele


Tell her and help her to finish school.  Let her know you will help her by letting her come over and helping her with her work.


Be there for her by being able to give her a break every now and then by taking the baby for a few hours.


Talk to her about having safe sex and practicing abstinence.


Help her out financially by buying the baby it’s food, pampers, clothes, etc.


Help her fill out her Medicaid application, welfare application, food stamp application.  


Help her by taking her and the baby to appointments.





Anonymous


New baby support group


Baby and I classes are free at the hospital


Extension agents have parenting information and a newsletter on development can be sent to her.


Trade babysitting times with a neighbor so each get a break.


Count to 10 before doing anything if child is irritating you.












































A recent Spirit Lake Consulting workshop











Recommendations from our family, friends, and neighbors
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Waylon and Ron


Give her information on crisis hotline


Talk about sharing responsibilities equally with both parents, to benefit each one’s needs and schedules.


Have other family members watch the baby when you need a break.


Give her information on daycare.


Tell her to spend her money on her kid instead of bingo, by getting games or stuff she and her baby can do together.





Anonymous


Tell her if she ever feels she needs someone to talk to she can call and also get her number so maybe you can call her.


If she is so stressed that you sense she may put the child in danger, offer to baby-sit for free one night.


Ask her if there’s any way the father or his family can help with taking the baby every other week.


Depending on how close you are, offer to take her out and pay for a babysitter.


Ask her if a close friend or relative can help her with financial problems.





Kayla and Will Johns


Give her website names of sites that help adolescents with better parenting advice.


Inform her of the SOD line and give her the number.  Explain to her that they offer help with children when she needs it.


Sit down and talk to her.  Ask her if she has any relatives that could maybe help her with the child when she gets frustrated.


Offer to baby-sit for her.


Offer to help her get her child’s personal things.


Give her rides to appointments.





Anonymous


Give her the number to the child abuse hotline, this way if it’s a late night, they could give her some suggestions on what to do or what can help her.


Give her my phone number whenever plus she needs some time away from her child.


Offer to help her find a support group for young parents





Anonymous


Talk with her and let her know about parenting classes.


Find informational materials about child care.


Refer her to support services.
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“It also helps to know when is and when isn’t a good time to teach life skills.”
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Bree, Bob, & Mena


Have play dates with other moms and their children.


Recommend a babysitter.


Provide materials and activities for her to do with her daughter (Even Start, FACE, WIC).


Take her daughter for walks to get exercise.


Give her a makeover to increase her confidence and self-esteem.





Anonymous


Ask the father or his family to take the baby every other weekend.


Ask for a close friend or relative to sit the child, have a night alone.


Take away all bingo debbers.





Anonymous


Find another person who could watch the baby for a few hours to give the mother a break with a phone number outside her relatives.


Find a support group for her to help gain confidence.


Ask her respectably what kind of help could she use.


Try and share with her about the developmental stages of a child and praise her for a good job she has done.


Ask her if she has other relatives that might be able to help her out.





Anonymous


Check with casino and other resources for childcare


Give information on experiences as a mother 


Parenting classes 


Developmental classes


Take time for yourself


Stress management


Get support from family, friends, and neighbors


Baby sit for an hour


Reinforcement of good parenting


Help lines


Support groups


Encourage further education


Ask mother what she needs


Child Abuse Hotline: 1-800-505-CHILD or 1-888-767-2245 24 hours





To read all of the answers to this question and more, check out our commons area at:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.spiritlakeconsulting.com/SpiritLakeConsulting/sharedfiles/commonsarea/" ��http://www.spiritlakeconsulting.com/SpiritLakeConsulting/sharedfiles/commonsarea/�


Yes, we know that is a horribly long name. We will fix that soon. I promise.
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We’re on the Web! 


See us at:


www.Example.com












































